REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club May 31, 2011
Present:  Dean Allen, Pamela Keim, Norma Barber, Janice Anderson, Leslie Mortin, Lorraine Garratt Don Drever, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets:  Joan Quinlan, Rose Dunitz, Margaret Hubbard 
Guest:  Bob Loewen

Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Addition of  6.5  Outdoor wall-mount ashtray

       Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to adopt the agenda as amended
       Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes 
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Pamela Keim, to adopt the minutes of April 28, 2011 as presented.  Carried. 
3.0  President’s Report
 Dean Allen had nothing to report
4.0 Financial Report
· Norma Barber reported that although we show an overall loss year to date, much of this is due to purchase of duplimate, building repairs and increase in common area fees.  Our revenues are actually slightly up.  April showed a loss of $515.  She anticipated that the May report will likely be similar, as insurance payment will come due. YTD we are down just over $11000 from previous year.      
· Norma asked for the Board’s opinion re: value of providing a budget.  The budget for the fiscal year, if we wish to present one, should be done for the AGM.  It was suggested that although we can budget for standard entries, the unexpected expenditures cannot be as clearly anticipated, and therefore cannot be budget items.  We could anticipate some things that are outside the norm (for example, upcoming work on bathroom door, vacuum replacement, etc).  Norma said that costs related to trophies and free-plays to be given at the AGM will be reflected in the next statement.  

· Norma said that today is fiscal year-end, so statements need to go to the auditor in the next week.

Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Jan Anderson, that Norma Barber has permission to take the year-end statement to the auditor prior to the May statement coming before the Board.  Carried.       
        .  
5.0   Business Arising from the Minutes
             Expanding of Mentoring program.  
             Jan Anderson said that she checked with the Tuxedo Bridge Club in Winnipeg, and found that 

             this program was actually run by the Unit.  Therefore, we would need to get information about the 

             program from the Unit.  Jan said she will try to get more information

6.0 Old Business
6.1 New Board Members for next term

-  Pamela Keim said that she understood that Don Norman could work with Norma Barber in a shared treasurer’s position, with Norma covering when Don was away.  Norma said she has now set things up in a way that is easier for her to work with, and therefore said she is willing to let her name stand for Treasurer for the coming year, thus not necessitating the shared position.    Pamela and the Board accepted with thanks Norma’s willingness to continue to work in this role.

-  Leslie Mortin indicated her willingness to let her name stand for Vice President.  Pamela Keim, current Vice President, has indicated her willingness to let her name stand for President.
-  Other current Board members who have indicated a willingness to let their names stand in their current positions are  Ilsa Krukoff,  Janice Anderson, Don Drever, Joan Quinlan, and Rose Dunitz
-  Pamela said that in addition to the current members who have indicated they will let their names stand, the following people have indicated a willingness to let their names stand as Board members for the 2011-2012 year:   Don Norman, Sandra Benson, and Patty Kinney. 

-  This would make a slate of 11.  
            6.2  Zero Tolerance Policy

                   - Pamela Keim said that she posted notices, but did not really think they were useful.  She felt 

                  that we have as a Club fulfilled our obligation, and that the onus is on individuals to be willing 

                  to call the Director when they feel uncomfortable with table behaviour. 

                  -  Dean Allen said he will address this at the AGM, as a reminder to all members

            6.3  Coffee Machine

                  -  Pamela Keim said that supplies have been disappearing, and asked the Board’s opinion in 

                  how to address this issue.  It was decided that we should have a lock for the cupboard which 

                  contains these supplies, as only limited access is needed.

6.4 Vacuum cleaner  
The landlord has been approached regarding whether we could put a hole in the brick wall for venting.  Landlord agrees, but would want input prior to our proceeding.  Landlord says another tenant has a similar set-up.

 Don Drever reported that very little of our present vacuum is salvageable (perhaps the hose).  He has researched and found that we could purchase the complete package, complete with 10-15 year warranty, for about $975.  A two-inch pipe would be needed for venting to the outside.  Don felt installation would not be difficult, and that we could connect to the existing system.  He felt that he and Dave Sabier should be able to do the installation.  He will check with the other tenant who has such a set-up.  

Motion by Don Drever, seconded by Lorraine Garratt, that we acquire a new central vacuum cleaner, including hose, power head and tools, at a cost of approximately $1000 plus tax.  Carried. 

6.5 Outdoor wall-mount ashtray

It was questioned as to how effective this has been, as cigarette butts are still being found on the sidewalk.   It was felt that it has helped somewhat.  However, we are not locking the box, as this is an invitation to break into it.  Perhaps some passers-by are opening it, looking for smokeable butts, and throwing others on the ground.  We will continue to encourage people to use the ashtray and to smoke away from the door.             
 .
7.0 New Business
       7.1   Possibilities for future Club location
  Bob Loewen came as a guest to speak regarding some research he has done.  He said that the 

  idea came up to consider approaching the School Boards about properties that might become 

  available for renting.  Dean Allen gave the go-ahead to explore possibilities as purely

  informational at this point.  Bob said that talks with the School Boards were not particularly

  productive, but that he also approached the City.  He spoke with facilities management (Donna

  Nielsen).  He presented what our needs would be in terms of size of facility, parking, 
  kitchen, washrooms, having our own space (not a  shared space), and being able to lock up 
  equipment for security.  He also said this was something we were exploring as a possibility for 

  the future, and not for the present time.  Bob said that the City might be interested in a 
  partnership arrangement.  Donna Nielsen said she will bring it up at the next City Managers 
  meeting.  The item was left as tabled pending any further investigation or information.  Bob 
  said he was willing to continue to work for the present as liaison with the City.  The Board 
  expressed appreciation to Bob for the work he is doing in this regard.

      7.2   AGM agenda
              Ilsa Krukoff presented a draft agenda for the upcoming AGM, and asked for any further items 

              that anyone may wish to have included.   
              No further items were added at this time, but one item (“Fun bridge” idea) was withdrawn by

              Pamela Keim.

              Also, re: AGM, Pamela Keim volunteered to make and distribute the free plays to be given to

              members who are present by 6:00.  It was decided that she would simply ask if they had a paid-

              up membership, and if they indicated that they did, a free play would be given.  These free plays

              will be marked as only valid for the June 23 game. 
               Dean Allen asked if more wine would be needed, and was assured that we had enough.  In

               addition, Leslie Mortin volunteered to make punch. 

      7.3   Honorarium
              Jan Anderson excused herself for this portion of the meeting.
              Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Pamela Keim, that Janice Anderson receive an

              honorarium of $600 in recognition of her work as Club manager for the year 2010-2011.
Carried.

8   Committee Reports
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             No report - Margaret Hubbard absent
8.2 Club Operations

      Don Drever reported that the thermostat has not yet been installed.  He said that the floor sealant

in the men’s washroom has been applied.  He said that the door to the men’s washroom and the purchase and installation of the vacuum cleaner will be looked after.
8.3 Game Management

Nothing to report
.9   Club Management  

Jan Anderson reported that we received $1000 for the use of the dealing machine for the Canadian Bridge Championships.  Jan also extended a big thank you to all the members of the club who helped out in a variety of ways during the tournament.  She said the CBF received a lot of positive feedback regarding the friendly atmosphere, the superb quality of our caddies, and the great hospitality. 

10   Tournament Chair
        Nothing to report
11.  Date for the next regular meeting:  AGM THURSDAY JUNE 23, 2011
Meeting adjourned 7:05
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